From: Hanchett, Janet

To: Simmons, Michelle

Subject: [External_Sender] RE: RE: RE: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01
Date: Monday, September 20, 2021 4:28:11 PM
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Thank you so much!

Jas

Jan Hanchett CNMT
Nuclear Medicine Supervisor
Jan.Hanchett@foundationhealth.or
Office 907-458-6904
Cell 907-388-7378
Almost everything will work again if you unplug it for a few minutes, including you.

Anne Lamott - Writer

FOUNDATION

HE ALTH TANAMNA VALLEY CLINIC

FAIRBANKS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

PARTNERS ' penau center

Compassionate health care for every chapter in your life story.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and
may contain confidential information. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender
by email, and delete the original message. In addition, if you have received this in error, please do not review, distribute or

copy the message. Thank you for your cooperation.

From: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 1:27 PM

To: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>
Subject: RE: RE: RE: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Foundation Health Partners' email system. DO NOT click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

| should have this action completed this week.

From: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 4:24 PM

To: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] RE: RE: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

The address for the main hospital and the imaging center and the Heart center is 1650 Cowles
street...They have the same address.


mailto:Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org
mailto:Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov
mailto:Nancy.griffith@foundationhealth.org
mailto:Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org
mailto:Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov

\

FOUNDATION

HEALTH | TAanavauiey cunic

FAIRBANKS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

PARTNERS  oenau cenTer




Jas

Jan Hanchett CNMT
Nuclear Medicine Supervisor
Jan.Hanchett@foundationhealth.or
Office 907-458-6904
Cell 907-388-7378
Almost everything will work again if you unplug it for a few minutes, including you.

Anne Lamott - Writer

FOUNDATION

HE ALTH TANANA VALLEY CLINIC

FAIRBANKS MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

PARTNERS ' penau center

Compassionate health care for every chapter in your life story.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and
may contain confidential information. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender
by email, and delete the original message. In addition, if you have received this in error, please do not review, distribute or

copy the message. Thank you for your cooperation.

From: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 1:23 PM

To: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>
Subject: RE: RE: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Foundation Health Partners' email system. DO NOT click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

This is all we have listed for License Condition 10:

10. Licensed material may be used or stored at the licensee's facilities located at 1650
Cowles Street, Fairbanks, Alaska, 99701

You can send an email to Carol.Hill@nrc.gov and inquire about the other two letters.

From: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 4:20 PM

To: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>

Subject: [External_Sender] RE: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

We are closing the Nuclear Medicine area at the main hospital. We still have the other 2 areas of use
on our license ( the heart center and the imaging area.)

We are moving all of our services to the existing area at the imaging center. This area has a
restricted area (hot lab) that is currently on our license. All of our radioactive material that was
stored at the main hospital will now be stored at the imaging center.
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I sent the other 2 amendments to your email. Do | need to send them to another email?

Jan

Jan Hanchett CNMT
Nuclear Medicine Supervisor
Jan.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org
Office 907-458-6904
Cell 907-388-7378
Almost everything will work again if you unplug it for a few minutes, including you.

Anne Lamott - Writer
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Compassionate health care for every chapter in your life story.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and
may contain confidential information. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender
by email, and delete the original message. In addition, if you have received this in error, please do not review, distribute or

copy the message. Thank you for your cooperation.

From: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 1:10 PM

To: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>
Subject: RE: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Foundation Health Partners' email system. DO NOT click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi,

| just called again. I'm only assigned the action associated with the letter dated June 21,
2021. You're requesting the removal of the use and restricted areas associated with the
main hospital area.

I's a bit confusing. Are you terminating the entire license? If not, where will you use and
store radioactive material, if you’re requesting to remove restricted areas associated with
the mail hospital.

Thanks

From: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 3:50 PM
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To: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>
Subject: [External_Sender] RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

Thank you so much for the message.

The reason | messaged you was to make sure that you received the 2 additional amendment
requests. (This was the first time that | used email instead for FedEx.)

| sent you 2 amendments; one on 8/31 to request an additional AU to our license, one to request a
change in the RSO on 9/2.

I was also interested in finding out the status of the amendment that | sent via FedEx in July 2021. It
was for decommissioning of an area. | am getting questions from my management as to when it will
be ready for remodel. | have told them that | need to hear from the NRC stating that it is OK to
release the area.

Please email of call me with any questions or concerns.

Thank you so much for your time.

Jan

Jan Hanchett CNMT
Nuclear Medicine Supervisor
Jan.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org
Office 907-458-6904
Cell 907-388-7378
Almost everything will work again if you unplug it for a few minutes, including you.

Anne Lamott - Writer
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CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and
may contain confidential information. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender
by email, and delete the original message. In addition, if you have received this in error, please do not review, distribute or

copy the message. Thank you for your cooperation.

From: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 10:27 AM
To: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>; Alldredge, Casey

<Casey.Alldredge@nrc.gov>
Subject: RE: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Foundation Health Partners' email system. DO NOT click links or
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open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

| called and left you a message.

From: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 1:26 PM

To: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>; Alldredge, Casey <Casey.Alldredge@nrc.gov>
Subject: [External_Sender] RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

Michelle,

My # is 907-458-6914.

| am with a patient now, but should be available after 11am my time.
Thank you,

Jan

From: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 10:07 AM

To: Alldredge, Casey <Casey.Alldredge@nrc.gov>

Cc: Hanchett, Janet <Janet.Hanchett@foundationhealth.org>
Subject: RE: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Foundation Health Partners' email system. DO NOT click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Do you have a number for her?
Thanks

Michelle

From: Alldredge, Casey <Casey.Alldredge@nrc.gov>
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 12:58 PM
To: Simmons, Michelle <Michelle.Simmons@nrc.gov>

Cc: Jan.hanchett@foundationhealth.org
Subject: Foundation Health Partners - 50-13648-01

Michelle,

Ms. Hanchett from Foundation Health in Alaska called me a few weeks back with a question about a
pending license amendment they requested (License No. 5—13648-01) and let me know they had an
additional request for the amendment. | looked it up and it appears you were assigned the
amendment. | gave her your contact info, but she called this morning and said she hasn’t been able

to get ahold of you. Maybe there was a typo in your email or something. | cc’ed her on this email in
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case that is what happened so that yall can connect.

Thanks,

Casey Alldredge

Health Physicist

Materials Licensing and Decommissioning Branch
Region IV, USNRC



